ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)

Report for September 15, 2008
The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (no quorum) 

•
Rose Williams


•
Louis Barbash

•
Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent COC members:

•
Sylvie Lee

•
Mark Roy

•
Kenneth Wicks

Community members:  

•
Paris Adon, Spingarn SHS Football Boosters Club

Eric Vicks, DC Primary Care Association
I 
Presentation by Eric Vicks, DC Primary Care Association:
1.
Mr. Vicks outlined the activities of the DC Primary Care Association. They are an advocacy organization that provides support for local health care clinics. They have 43 member organizations within DC.  More information is available on their website www.dcpca.org.  Mr. Vicks can be reached at 638-0252 or evicks@dcpca.org.
II. 
Grant application from Spingarn SHS Football Boosters Club:

1.
Paris Adon presented a grant application from Spingarn SHS Football Boosters Club. They are seeking funding to purchase uniform pants.  They team already has the rest of the uniform components – but not pants. They need 45 pairs (to fit a range of sizes) at a total cost of $1,900.
2.
Mr. Adon outlined the organization’s efforts, including various fundraising efforts and solicitations, to acquire uniforms and other support. Some have been successful and some not – but they are still short the money needed to complete the uniforms. He also explained how important the program is in maintaining interest in school – and making higher education possible – for the youth participating in the activity.
3.
The COC agreed that the activity was worthwhile and deserving of funding and that uniform pants are needed and funding will not be provided from some other source, including DCPS.  Therefore, they unanimously recommend funding the purchase of the uniform pants.
Committee recommendation (unanimous, no quorum):  that ANC 6A 

Approve a grant of $1,900 for the Spingarn SHS Football Booster Club to purchase uniform pants.
III. 
Thank-you letters to supporting organizations:

1.
The Commissioners of ANC 6A voted in favor of the COC recommendation to send letters of  appreciation and thanks to organizations providing meeting space and web site support to ANC 6A. Ms. Nelson has sent draft letters to the ANC Chair and the Chairs of the committees so that they can make appropriate updates.
The meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Next meeting is October 20, 2008.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson

